
The annual Waterford Aero Club BBQ will 

take place on Saturday, July 17th (weather-

permitting!).  

In an attempt to make the event more attrac-

tive to visitors, the BBQ will have a very      

different feel this year. 

This year, the event is being billed as a ‘Midday 

BBQ’, with the club open to visiting aircraft 

from 9am. Food and refreshments will be    

available from 11am. 

Like every year, visitors will have their landing 

fees waived by the airport, and visitors will also 

be able to camp on site on the Saturday night. 

Also, as is the tradition, there will be competi-

tions for the furthest travelled and most accu-

rate ETA amongst others. 

Last orders will be at 18:00 and hopefully by 

evening time, following the inevitable clean-up, 

members and visitors might proceed to a 

nearby watering hole? 

 

All information regarding the event is 

available on the club’s website— 

www.waterfordaeroclub.com —  and 

everyone should check the site regularly  

for updates—especially if the weather 

presents a problem.  

And although we hope to see as many 

visitors as possible, this is also one of the 

rare opportunities for all members to get 

together, so hopefully as many of you as 

possible will attend! 

And volunteers would be much appreci-

ated!!! 

Annual BBQ & Fly-In Details 

Clubhouse Improvements 

Any visitors to the club in 

recent weeks will have no-

ticed the improvements to 

the appearance of the club-

house.  

Having one of the best van-

tage points of any training 

facility in the country, the 

clubhouse now also seems 

more professional and cre-

ates a good impression to 

any visitors. 

The clubhouse has a dedi-

cated space for flight plan-

ning, general meeting area 

and also a TV area, complete 

with all the SKY free-to-air 

channels.  

The clubhouse is for every-

one to enjoy and avail of, 

and obviously it is hoped 

members will respect the 

effort gone into its recent 

improvements.  
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In this section, it is hoped to 

convey any flight safety con-

cerns / advice to members. 

As many of you may be aware, 

the Club has recently modi-

fied its currency requirement 

for aircraft. 

The changes, which are sub-

ject to change, have been 

posted on the club’s online 

booking facility, 

www.e-allocator.com, and 

members should regularly 

check for any postings on the 

notice board on that site.  

The currency requirement 

may be further modified, 

when our operating regula-

tions are reviewed, but all 

members will be informed of 

any further changes. 

In addition, members are re-

minded that they will need to 

undergo a special check out 

procedure to allow them fly 

into strips of less than 700m 

and grass strips.  

A new checklist will be intro-

duced to the Tecnam aircraft 

within the next week. The 

checklist  will be in A4 format, 

and should not be removed 

from the aircraft. It will also 

be made available on the 

club’s website for you to 

download . 

As the checklist is laminated, 

make sure its glare doesn’t 

blind you if you leave it on top 

of the instrument panel! 

The last points to note are 

that  on club notice boards, 

you will see an ‘Emergency 

Procedure’, which you should 

consult before you fly next; 

and also please do not forget 

to complete a dispatch form 

when flying...it make’s life a lot 

easier!  Enjoy the summer 

weather and fly safe! 

The purpose of the fly-out event is to visit 

an airfield that members may not other-

wise visit, and also to allow club members 

to get to know each-other better.  

It is intended to depart Waterford at 

11am, and depart Kerry at 14:00. All 

members and aircraft owners are urged to 

be generous with their bookings and free 

seats! 

If successful, hopefully we can organise 

such events on a regular basis!? 

For the first time in a long, long time, Waterford 

Aero Club intends on holding a fly-out event to 

Kerry / Farranfore Airport on the last Sunday in  

August,the 29th.  

Like every general aviation event, this is heavily 

weather   dependent! 

A Note From the CFI 

Aeroclub Fly-Out Event 

File Flight Plans Online! 
The IAA has now introduced 

a new facility whereby you can 

file your flight plans online. 

This new facility requires a 

quick online registration, but 

after that you can file all your 

flight plans online.  

On the IAAs homepage, from 

the menu on the left, select 

‘File a Flight Plan’ and you’ll be 

on your way in seconds!  

Current Prices 

Tecnam P2002-JF 

=€117 per tach hour 

Warrior PA-28-161 

=€138 per tach hour 
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The Annual General Meeting 

of Waterford Aero Club will 

take place on Wednesday July 

14th 2010 at 19:30 at the 

clubhouse.  

As a club is ultimately only as 

strong as its members, hope-

fully as many members as 

possible will be able to attend.  

The club is delighted to offer a 

free check out to one lucky 

club member, with unlimited 

hours on type. If sufficient 

demand exists, an exception 

maybe made for other mem-

bers to avail of this rare op-

portunity.  To be in with a 

chance, simply contact the 

club at the main email address

– 

info@waterfordaeroclub.com 

and there will be no delay in 

getting a response.   

Basically, if anyone is available to 

mow the lawn from time to time 

at the club, it would be very 

much appreciated.  

 

 

*Coming Next Month* 

Photos of Dishwasher  

Dodging Members! 

You’ve been warned!!! 

Annual General Meeting 

Free Check Out Available to Members! 

Congratulations to Paul Meyler, PPL 
Congratulations to club mem-

ber Paul Meyler who passed 

his Private Pilot Licence skills 

test on the first attempt last 

week on EI-WFD.  

 

Paul now intends on continu-

ing with his hour-building, and 

then progress onto his CPL & 

MEIR.  
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Check out members’ recent photos and news on Waterford Aero Club’s   

Facebook page. Simply search for Waterford Aero Club on Facebook and join.  



Making the most of the     

closure of Dublin Airport due 

to the ash cloud, Tecnam EI-

WAT made low approaches 

over this eerie airport scene 

Photo Gallery 

Club-based Sportscruiser, formerly PH-IRL, now re-registered as EI-EMV. 

Former training aircraft of the Aeroclub, EI-GFC was 

recently sold, pictured @ EIWF before its departure to 

Spain.        Photo © Ollie Dowling 

Club Member Laura Russell in an Extra 200. Laura recently came 

second at an aerobatic competition at Little Gransden , United 

Kingdom.  

http://www.facebook.com/photo.php?pid=11913963&id=794195304

